
October 24th, 1924.

Colonel H. K. Urquhart, 
1030 Cook Street, 
Victoria, B. C.

My dear Colonel
I have been delighted to learn 

from your letters that you have arrived some in good 
health and- spirits. I hope your condition continues 
to improve and that it will not be long before you 
\rill foal justified in attempting some more definite 
responsibility. You must remember, though, that 
convalescence from an illness suoh as yours must of 
necessity be slow. I shall always be glad of a 
letter from you telling me news of yourself, of my 
old friends in Victoria, and of things and conditions 
there generally. x

I saw Odium a fortnight ago and 
thought him looking particularly well. He seemed as 
full of energy and enthusiasm as ever. I have not 
hoard of Bill’s return from the Coast, but he surely 
must bo back by now. I am going up to Ottawa next 
month to speak before some Club and I hope to see 
something of him.

Thank you very much for the return of "The Way of Revelation"*. I knew you would like it 
and I agree with you in the opinion that it is one of 
the best war stories which has appeared.

Please remember me to your sister 
and with all good wishes, I am,

Yours faithfully,


